Richard L. Toennisson TVA, NEPA Administration 400 W. Summit Hill Drive Knoxville, TN 37902

Dear Mr. Toennisson

Advocates For the Oak Ridge Reservation (AFORR) would like to request that you revise the Draft Watts Bar EIS to change AORR to AFORR. All of the Draft EIS comments are being submitted using AORR as the abbreviation. This is true for TCWP comments as well as AFORR comments. We felt it would to be easer to change the complete EIS after you got all the abbreviations changed to AORR, (some are now shown as AOCC).

Listed below are the mistakes TVA made listing our scoping EIS comments. We have enclosed a copy of our scoping EIS comments to assist you.

Page 200: Breeder Site comments. AOCC should AORR in 7 places.

Page 203: AORR did not comment on Whites Creek Small Wild Area in 3 places.

Page 204: AORR did not comment on the Fingers Area in 2 places.

Page 200: 7th comment should be 780 foot contour not 70 foot.

Page 25: Parcel 224, AORR did not comment on this parcel.

Advocates For the Oak Ridge Reservation only comment on parcels within the City of Oak Ridge.

Sincerely

Frank Hensley Board Member,

Advocates for the Oak Ridge Reservation (AFORR) 136 Revere Circle Oak Ridge, TN 37830

Phone 865-483-0949

Enc: AFORR comments to TVA Watts Bar scoping EIS dated OCT. 4, 2004